
Our ref.: 

WMOOMM 
World Meteorological Organization 
Organisation meteorologique mondiale 
Organizacion Meteorol6gica Mundial 
BceMHpHa51 MeTeoponor H"ieCKa51 opraHH3au,Hst 

~I '"'~_po (:lWI ~I 

i!tW.~~ffi~J! 

12598/2020/GS/LCC/CNF/EC-72 

Secretariat 
7 bis, avenue de la Paix - Case postale 2300 
CH 1211Geneve2-Suisse 
Tel.: +41 (O) 22 730 81 11 
Fax: +41 (O) 22 730 81 81 
wmo@wmo.int - public.wmo.int 

7 July 2020 

Subject: Seventy-second session of the Executive Council (EC-72) 

Action required: Inform on participation and pre-register for the EC-72 virtual session 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I wish to inform you that the seventy-second session of the Executive Council will be 
carried out through a virtual platform from 28 September to 2 October 2020. 

WMO Members and non-Members interested in following the discussions of the 
above-mentioned Executive Council session may register their representatives to follow the 
session as Observers. Governmental and non-governmental international organizations are also 
invited to follow the session as Observers. 

Please note that the provisional annotated agenda, documents for the session as 
well as information on the videoconferencing arrangements will be posted online in due course, 
on the session website ( meetings.wmo.int/EC-72). Pre-session documents, accompanied by 
the recommendations from the Policy Advisory Committee and the Technical Coordination 
Committee, will be uploaded as they become available. 

Instructions and guidelines on the use of the videoconference platform will be made 
available on the session website. For registration to the session, the link to the on line Event 
Registration System (ERS), the username and password that were sent by 
email to the Permanent Representatives with WMO remain valid for all upcoming WMO meetings 
(https://eventregistration.wmo.int/register/). To pre-register for the meeting, non-Members 
and International Organizations should send their letters of representation to 
registration@wmo.int . Please note that the online registration is now open and will close 
on 20 September 2020. 

To: Permanent Representatives (or Directors of Meteorological or Hydrometeorological Services) of 
Members of WMO (limited distribution) 
Permanent Missions of Members of WMO to the United Nations Office and other International 
Organizations in Geneva 
Heads of governmental and non-governmental international organizations 
Permanent Missions of Non-Members of WMO which are Members of the United Nations and other 
international organizations in Geneva (limited distribution) 

cc: Hydrological Advisers to Permanent Representatives (limited distribution) 

https://meetings.wmo.int/EC-72/SitePages/Session%20Information.aspx
https://eventregistration.wmo.int/register/
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Please also note that the submission of information through the online event 
registration system does not exempt participants from the need to inform the Secretariat of 
their participation through a signed letter by an appropriate government official or competent 
authority of the relevant organization or by Note Verba le, to be sent by email 
to: registration@wmo.int. 

For all communications and further information concerning online registration, 
please contact the WMO Secretariat by email at: registration@wmo.int. 

Yours faithfully, 

~ 
~ 

Prof. Petteri Taalas 
Secretary-General 


